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FOR INFORMATION 
 
 

FOURTH ITEM ON THE AGENDA  

Follow-up to the recommendations of the Chief Internal Auditor 
for the year ended 31 December, 2021 

I. Introduction 

1. The Chief Internal Auditor of the International Labour Office (ILO), also the Internal Auditor 

of the Centre, presented at the 85th Session of the Board (October 2021) a report in which 

he explained that due to the COVID-19 pandemic, it was not possible to visit the Centre in 

order to carry out any planned audit work during the 2020 year.  

2. However IAO had initiated an online audit of the pre-qualification phase of the tendering 

process to select a qualified building contractor to renovate the Africa 10 and 11 pavilions 

and that the results would be communicated to the Centre in his Report ending on 31 

December 20211.  

3. As there were no audit recommendations issued during the year 2020, there is no follow-

up information to be provided to the Board, in this Session.  

4. The Centre continues to work with the IAO and to keep the Chief Internal Auditor informed 

on the progress of the implementation of past outstanding recommendations. 
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